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BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT NO. 508

REPORTS

RECOMMENDS

FINANCIAL

November 1, 2001

County of Cook and State of lllinois

Nursing Comprehensive Review
Daley, Kennedy-King, Malcolm X, Olive-Harvey and Truman Colleges

THE CHANCELLOR

that the City Colleges of Chicago provides a review for those students who are
completing their A.D.N. program before they take the nursing comprehensive
examination, and the nursing chairs have voted to provide the same review to those
students who are completing their first year of nursing in hopes of remediating
deficiencies before they become chronic, and

that Sylvia Rayfield & Associates, a nationally known firm which CCC has used before,
has agreed to hold a review for a combined freshmen/sophomore group on December
10-12, 2001, as well as separate reviews for freshmen and sophomores in Spring
2002, (since spring classes are much larger), and

that the cost for the fall review will be:

$239/student for the first 50 students

¢ $200/student for the second 50

+ $150/student for the third 50, and
$100/student for every student beyond that

for those taking the review for the first time (including books), that the cost for the
spring review will be $150/new student, and that the cost for returning students for
both reviews will be $18/student, since the book will have been revised to meet new
NCLEX standards, and

that approximately 130 students (112 new and 18 returning) will take the review in fall
and approximately 400 students (approximately 50 returning) and 35 faculty members
(all returning) will take the review in spring.

that the Board approve using the firm of Sylvia Rayfield & Associates for the
comprehensive nursing review this spring, at a cost not to exceed $80,000.

$80,000 — Fund 5 (Special Populations)
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